Minutes

Park & Recreation Meeting 

Wednesday, March 23, 2011
At Spring Green Village Office
1. Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Committee members present: LuEtta Miller, Vern Liegel and Mark Nelson. 

Others present:  Phil Manske and Allan Peckham.
2. LuEtta Miller was appointed minute taker.

3. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Liegel, second by Miller to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Motion by Nelson, second by Liegel to approve minutes from the March 9, 2011 Park & Recreation Committee Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding promotional ideas for the Municipal Golf Course. Peckham informed the committee that Dawn Eno is still working on website promotions. Peckham handed out an example of promotional signs that he will be advertising in the Home News and Shopper the week of March 28th. The total cost per sign will be approximately $300 and the golf club will be asking sponsors to pay $800 for a 2 year promotional sign. The Golf Club is hoping that they will be able to keep the same sponsors after the 2 years is over. Peckham informed the committee that a donation was made by Herb Kritz of San Francisco. Kritz has ties to the area and made a substantial donation to the golf course fund for maintenance. No action was taken regarding this item.
6. Discussion and possible action regarding the possibility of a comedy night fundraiser. Nelson asked if the Golf Club would like to participate and split profits. Nelson informed everyone that the last comedy fundraiser made $1500. Nelson also continued by explaining that he would like to rent the Guard Theater for $200 for a Saturday night and the cost for two comedians would be around $700 to $800 dollars. Peckham thought that the Golf League may be interested in the fundraiser. No action was taken regarding this matter.

7. Discussion and possible action regarding the hiring process for summer employment at the pool and for the summer recreation program. The Park & Recreation Committee’s goal is to fill the Coordinator, pool managers, and recreation program positions by April 15th and then hire the lifeguards soon after. No action taken regarding this matter. 
8. General Public Comment.  There was no general public comment at this time.
9. Adjournment.  Motion by Miller, second by Liegel to adjourn at 6:38 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.
